
 

 

What if…?  What if I changed the title of the pastor’s column in the church 
newsletter, The Echo?  Would anyone notice?  Probably.  Would anyone 
object? Maybe.  Would it more represent who I am as a pastor and a 
preacher?  Yes. 
 
These first weeks at HLUMC have been incredibly wonderful and full and 
joyful and demanding.  And I’ve loved every minute.  It does not take much 
for me to fall in love with a congregation as a whole (that’s a God-thing, as 
we say) and only a little more than that to fall in love with each person.   
 
Mostly, it’s a matter of meeting each of you.  And I have already met so 
many!  God’s incredible, no-holds-barred love for us is what powers our love 
for one another.  And there is an endless stream, a bottomless well, a con-

stant supply of that love from which we can draw any time, any place for any need.  God is good – all 
the time. 
 
My hope and prayer is that as we get to know one another, God’s love will enable us to entertain to-
gether all the what if questions about God and the ministry of the church and the kingdom of God that 
come up as we live out our calling to BE and to MAKE disciples of Jesus Christ. 
 
So, what if I sometimes ask a “what if” question in the newsletter?  And what if we can think about it and 
meditate on it and maybe even talk about it as time goes on?  Or maybe the “what if” question will be 
simple, needing no discussion; but will be just a way to convey easily what’s on/in my mind to a large 
number of folks.    
 
So, here goes:  What if the pastor (that’s me) went to a local restaurant/coffee shop and sat to do some 
reading, while have a “Free Prayer Available” sign on the table?  Do you think anyone would take ad-
vantage of the opportunity?   What restaurants would you recommend?  Do you think the management 
would object?   
 
I pray that the Holy Spirit will bless us with opportunities for good ministry with each other and with the 
communities in which we are located – and for the courage and discernment to boldly GO, as Jesus 
has instructed us to do. 
 
Thank you, thank you!  For all the cards, phone calls, help and offers of help, encouragement, visiting – 
and food – that you have offered me during this time of transition.  My heart is full of gratitude for each 
of you.  
 
 In the love of Christ, 
 

 pastor jenny 

T h e  E C H O  
H i g h l a n d  L a k e s  U n i t e d  M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h  

W H AT  I F. . . ?  

“What no eye has seen, 
what no ear has heard, 
and what no human mind 
has conceived” —the 
things God has prepared 
for those who love him —
these are the things God 
has revealed to us by his 
Spirit. 
—1 Corinthians 2:9-10 

(NIV) 

I n s i de  th is  i s su e :  

Attendance 
Birthdays 

2 
2 

Bulletin Board 
Burnet Respite 

6 
3 

Handbell Choir 
Henry Straw 

3 
3 

Ladies Bible Study 
Meal Opportunities 

4 
6 

Memorials 
Name Tags 

2 
4 

Newspaper Articles 
Recycled Cards 

6 
6 

Reminder 
Stuffed Toys 

6 
4 

Sermon Series 
Sunday School 

3 
4 

Thank You! 
UMW 

5 
6 

 

J U LY &  
AU G U S T  

2 0 1 6  



C h u r ch  At t e n d an c e / O f f e r i n g – F o r  Ju n e  2 016  

Budget Giving 

 $8,690 

 $3,008 

 $2,398 

 $2,493 

Date 

 June 5 

 June 12 

 June 19 

 June 26 

   Attendance 

 128 

 136 

 130 

 162 

M e m o r ia ls /H o n o rs - Ma y /J u n e /J u ly  2 0 1 6  
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JULY 

July 3: Alice Marshall 
 Ken Rousch 
July 8: Martha McCutchan 
 Shirley Weston 
July 9: Henry Straw 
July 10: Carolyn Bourgeois 
July 14: Maurine Gary 
July 15: Elizabeth McPheeters 
July 16: Susan Martin 
July 19: Barbara Catchings 
July 23: Warren Longacre 
July 24: Len Morris 

August 7: Darlene Zubkus 
 Bob Wallace 
August 8: Gladys Helbig 
 Lawrence Brown 
August 9: Jim Rawles 
August 14: Eleanor Bacon 
August 15: Hal Creel 
August 16: Sallye Swartwood 
 Sharon Gobel 
August 22: Bob Brown 
August 23: Ted Winder 
August 30: Dorothy Becker 
 Lucille Stanford 

CHOIR FUND 

Memorials 

Bob Hudson 

 Barb & Gordon Donop 

 Shirley Brewer 

 

BUILDING FUND 

Memorials 

Ed Morris 

 Wilma Lindsay 

 Dorothy & Bill Howard 

 

Bob Hudson 

 Wilma Lindsay 

 Barbara & Richard Ochs 

 Betty & Ted Winder 

 Becky & Jim Henderson 

GENERAL FUND 

Memorials 

Bob Hudson 

 Dorothy & Leroy Becker 

 Barbara & Bill Autrey 

 Susie & Sam Phillips 

 Sallye Swartwood 

 Ruth & Don James 

 Anne Sanders 

 Priscilla & David Schaefer 

 Maureen & Brent Hollman 

 Joan & Jack Worsham 

 Fran & Jerry Baker 

 Bob & Jackie Williamson 

 Alicia & Ken Self 

C.R. Lindsay 

 Ruth & Don James  

 

GENERAL FUND 

Memorials (Contôd) 

Ed Morris 

 Joan & Jack Worsham 

 Dorothy & Leroy Becker 

 Susie & Sam Phillips 

 Shirley Brewer 

 Priscilla & David Schaefer 

 Alicia & Ken Self 

Bonnie Daugherty 

 Melinda & Jim Wheeler  
 

July 26: Russell Goodyear 
July 29: James Scott 
July 30: Jim Kenyon 
July 31: Mary Lou Whipple 

AUGUST 

August 1: Norma Buth 
August 2: Don James 
August 4: Chuck Adkins 
August 6: Leroy Becker 
August 7: Jim Carlile 
 Jim McCutchan 
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THANKS TO HENRY STRAW 
After many, many years as an usher and as "Head Usher", Henry Straw is moving on to assist as a 
"Greeter."  Henry is the type of person who is always willing to help in any way he can and, with Henry as a 
greeter, you will continue to receive that smile, warm hand shake, and hug when you come into the 
sanctuary on Sunday morning.  Henry started ushering when he joined this church over 11 years ago and 
served as head usher for many of those years.  His devotion to this facet of our service to God and this 
Church is greatly appreciated.  Thank you, Henry, for your service. 

HANDBELL CHOIR 
How about joining a new HLUMC handbell choir in the fall? No prior experience required! If you're interested 
and would like more information, please see our choir director Melissa Eddy after church or leave a message 
at the church office. 

BURNET RESPITE CENTER VISION AWARD 
The Burnet Respite Center has received a Texas Department of Disability Services (DADS) Dignity Vision 
Award. The Dignity Vision Award honors volunteers who promote the importance of respect for individuals.  
Sometimes there are people behind the scenes and sometimes they are leading the class, but regardless of 
their role, volunteers are an essential part of the DADS.  Through the Vision Awards, DADS recognizes 
individuals, groups, students and partners, who generously give their time, talents and expertise to others.  
Willetta House and Barb Donop have volunteered their time and services to improve the quality of life 
for the Burnet Respite Center Alzheimer clients.  CONGRATULATIONS to you both.  We also want to 
recognize all our Recycled Card Ladies who have spent many hours making and selling cards to help the 
Respite Center.  Through the sales of their cards, they have donated over $10,000 to the Respite Center.  
Thank you ladies for making a difference in so many lives.  You are truly Godôs angels.   

SERMON SERIES OUTLOOK 
 

C  S  S : 
The Gospel of Luke on ñLoving God and Neighborò 
July 10th Luke 10:25-37 How To Be a Good Neighbor 
July 17th Luke 10:38-42 Loving By Listening 
July 24th Luke 11:1-13 Letting God Love You 
July 31st  Luke 12:13-21 The Love Never Stops 
 

S  S   A : 
Hebrews on ñWhat Faithful Living Looks Likeò 
August 7th Hebrews 11:1-3, 8-16 Seeking the Unseen 
August 14th Hebrews 11:29 – 12:2 Faithfulness No Matter What 
August 21st Hebrews 12:18-29 Worship W/Reverence,  

Thanksgiving and Awe 
August 28th Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16 Money, Sex & Displaced Persons 
 

As we welcome back people from vacations in September, weôll explore a ñSeason of Creationò in which 
weôll hear from several biblical authors over the 4 Sundays:  

  Planet Earth Sunday  
  Humanity Sunday  
  Sky Sunday  
  Mountain Sunday 
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GENTLY LOVED STUFFED TOYS-WANTED! 
 
Our "Gently Loved Stuffed Toys Ministry" is asking that you keep in mind how 

very much a "Furry Friend" can mean to a Child, an Adult in the Hospital or 

Nursing Home, or anyone that just needs a little cheering 

up or a "Little Someone" to hug and love and talk to!  All 

efforts are made to also give these very "Special Little 

Friends" a new life and a new person to love them back! 

They can bring so much Joy! (Toys should be at least 

Twelve inches tall. None are too big!)  Thank you! 

  
 Sincerely,  
 Suzanne Klee 
 "Gently Loved Stuffed Toys Ministry" 

 

5th SUNDAY SCHOOL RALLY 
We hope to continue the tradition of having a Sunday School Rally on every 5th Sunday during the 
year. July 31st is the next 5th Sunday and all the classes will gather at 9:00 a.m. to 
sing songs, read scripture verses and a volunteer will give a short commentary on a 
subject of their choice. Of course refreshments will be served and we encourage 
visitors to come. Before Triciaôs retirement, she selected an order in which each class 
will be in charge. The Bible Class, taught by Jim McCutchan, will have that 
responsibility at Julyôs Rally. For more information, call Betty Bielser.   

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

The Tuesday morning ladies Bible study group has just started a new 6-week study on the book 
The Best Yes by Lysa TerKeurst.  Joan Worsham is facilitating this study which includes DVD 
lessons.  The class will continue to meet at 10:00 in the Fellowship Hall during the month of July.  
All ladies of the church are invited to attend this wonderful fellowship.  In 2013 this group started 
something new: a service project.  Once a month we collect money for Meals on Wheels, and we 
have collected well over $3,500.  And we are also collecting donations for other local ministries as 
well.  This group of ladies truly is dedicated to giving of their prayers, their presence, their gifts, 
and their service.  What an amazing witness to the grace of God!   

 NAME TAGS 
 

Please remember to wear your name tags on Sunday and put them back in the same 

place on the rack before you leave. Thank you! 
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I am so grateful for all the cards, visits and prayers extended to Ed and me during these past few very difficult months. They meant 

so much to both of us. What a truly loving and supportive family our church is.  Thank you! 

 Len Morris 

 

Thank you my Church family for your prayers, cards and visits.  And, special thanks to the member who drove me to the hospital and 
who stayed with me while I was being situated in a room.  I felt so loved by my God and my Church.  I am  an ever grateful child of 

God. 

 Alice Marshall 

 

We want to thank our Church family for your prayers, cards and phone calls sent our way during Mike’s recent gall bladder surgery. 

Each of you have a special place in our hearts. Isaiah 43:2. 

 Mike & Susan Martin 

 

Thank you for your donations to the Meals on Wheels program. It helps us to continue to serve our elderly shut-ins. 

 Nita Burton 

 Site Manager 

 

On behalf of the Hill Country Community Action Association Nutrition Program, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you 

for your donations toward the Meals on Wheels Program in the Kingsland area. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

 Kimbra Hobbs 

 Nutrition Program Coordinator 

 

You are essential to Feed My Starving Children. Because of your selfless giving, the survival of children all around the world is 
ensured. Your gift will provide 227 meals for those who need it most. This is an incredible blessing.  Thank you for your prayers and 

continued support.  

 Mark Crea 

 Executive Director 

 

100 percent of your contribution to UMCO Global Ministries  is applied to the designated project(s) or to missionary support. Your 
generosity makes it possible for the church to extend God’s mission across the globe to more than 60 countries and to many areas 
of the United States. Your gift supports evangelism, church development, education, disaster relief and rehabilitation, health services 
and programs for children and young people. We are grateful for your support of this life-giving work. May God grant you a sense of 

hope and joy as you continue your support for mission. 

 Roland Fernandes 

 General Treasurer 

 General Board of Global Ministries. 



ME AL  O P P O RT U NI T I E S  FO R J U L Y &  AU G US T  
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ROMMEOs 
(our men’s 
breakfast  
group) met on 

Tuesday, July 
5th, at 8:00 a.m.  
In August they will meet on Tues-
day, August 2nd at 8:00 a.m. at 
the Highlander Restaurant in 
Burnet for their monthly break-
fast.  If you are male and enjoy 
eating breakfast, then this is the 
group for you.   

The JULIETs, (our ladies’ lunch group) met on Wednesday, July 13th, at 
11:30 at Alfredo’s in Kingsland for lunch with Pastor Jenny. The food was 
good and best of all, we had a great time getting to spend some quality time 
with our new pastor.  This group is for any ladies of the church who enjoy 
eating at different local restaurants.  The JULIETs are celebrating their sev-
enth anniversary this year.  The ladies who attend sign up to be hostess for a 
month, and the hostess chooses the location.  We thank Pastor Jenny Tucker 

for joining us in July.  
 

Bonnie Wallace will be our hostess for August. More information will be posted in our Sunday 
Bulletins the end of July and the first Sunday in August. A sign up sheet will be at the back of 
the sanctuary if you are planning to join us, or you can call the church office by Monday, August 
8th to let us know you’re coming.  If you would like to carpool, we will leave from the church 
parking lot at 11:00, or you can meet us at the restaurant at 11:30.   

NEWSPAPER ARTICLES FOR OUR BULLETIN BOARD 
Now that Tricia will no longer be preparing our monthly bulletin board in Nevill Hall, we need your help.  Machille will be 
taking care of the board, but she needs your assistance.  As she does not always see the articles about HLUMC and their 
members in local newspapers, she would appreciate it if you could cut out any announcements, articles, etc. and bring 
them to the office so that she can put them on the bulletin board.  Also, if there is a poem, a prayer, a Bible verse or 
anything else appropriate to be posted, please share with us.  Thank you!    

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN  
UMW will not meet during the summer 
months. Look for information on the next 
meeting in September. However, the 
women will continue to offer cookies and 
candy once a month in July and August. 

REMINDER 
While some of you will be leaving the Hill Country for cooler spots this 
summer, we need to make sure all bases are covered at HLUMC while you 
are gone.  If you have daily, weekly or monthly church duties and will be 
gone for an extended period of time, please make sure someone will cover 
for you while you are gone. Thank you.  

We have made another donation to the Caretakers Day Out program in Llano, as they continue to be in need of funds.  

Also, we are setting aside 10% of our monies for the building fund (over $1,000 since we decided to do this!).  We are 

desperately in need of new volunteers, as the demand for our cards is far exceeding the supply we have on hand.  If you 

have been interested in learning how to make cards, this would be a great time for you to join us.  We meet every 

Tuesday and Thursday afternoon at 1:30 in the Fellowship Hall, and there is always someone there who is willing and 

waiting to help newcomers.  Or you could learn to make placemats, baskets, boxes or ornaments with recycled cards.  

There are always delicious refreshments to share, and you will enjoy great fellowship as well.   If you’re willing to learn, 

we will put you to work, and we guarantee that you’ll have a good time.  If you are donating cards, please do not cut them 

apart, as we can use all parts of the card, and if you are signing cards, try not to write too close to the verse so that we 

are able to reuse as much as possible.   There is a basket for donations in the foyer of the sanctuary and a table in the 

card closet in the Fellowship Hall.  Thank you again, HLUMC, for making this ministry so successful; we couldn’t do it 

without you! 

R E C Y C L E D CAR D  M I N I S T RY  



CHURCH STAFF 
 

Pastor  .................................. Rev. Jenny Tucker 

Pastor Emeritus ................... Rev. John Weston 

Accompanists ...................... Annette Spiers/Anne Chamberlain 

Acolyte  ................................. Evan Wheeler 

Choir Director ...................... Melissa Eddy 

Secretary  ............................. Machille Wilke 

Missionary to Costa Rica .... Ray Zirkel 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
 
Monday—Thursday éé.... 8:30am-Noon 
éééééééééééé 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Fridayééééééééé. Closed 
Saturday ééééééééClosed 
Sunday ééééé...éé...Closed 

JULY/AUG. 2016 

W õ̙̌ ̌ ̖̕ ̛̏̌ W̌̉ 

AND O̕ F̖̖̈̊̌̉̒! 

www.highlandlakesumc.org  

8303 W. RR 1431 
P.O. Box 1005—Mailing Address 
Buchanan Dam, Texas  78609 

Phone: 325-388-4187 
Fax: 325-388-2937 
E-mail: sgwilke@hotmail.com 

O u r  M i s s i o n :  
ñT o  w o r s h i p  a n d  s e r v e  
G o d  w i t h  O p e n  H e a r t s ,  
O p e n  M i n d s ,  a n d  O p e n  
A r m sò 

H i g h l a n d  L a k e s  U n i t e d  
M e t h o d i s t  C h u r c h  

SUNDAY SERVICES-HLUMC 
 
8:15 a.m.  ················ 4th Sunday of Month 
 
9:15 a.m.  ················ Bible SS 
 
9:30 a.m.    ·············· Searchers Sunday School 
 
9:30 a.m. ················· Servants Sunday School 
 
10:45 a.m.  ·············· Worship Service 
 

COMMUNION—1st Sunday of the Month 
 

Mailed July ___, 2016 


